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Dear Sir/Madam,

Directorships in Switzerland and their
pitfalls

It is common practice for foreign
enterprises to appoint a board of directors
for their Swiss group companies.

Remunerations for these directorships are
subject to Swiss withholding tax. The Swiss
company is obliged to collect the
withholding tax and pay it to the Swiss tax
authorities. This is consistent with
international practice and most directors-
are aware of it.

However, with regard to social insurance
contributions, it conceals a peril for the
unwary which can become expensive:

In Switzerland, the function of director on a
board of directors is classified as paid
employment. Accordingly, a director with a
place of residence abroad is always
considered to be an employee by definition
in Switzerland. In contrast to this, some EU
Member States (including Germany) classify
activity as a member of a board of directors
as self-employed work.

Now if the individual is active professionally
in several EU Member States and
Switzerland, his tax liability must be
regulated.

To do this, the subordinationagreements
regarding social insurance exist as part of
the Treaty on the Free Movement of
Persons in Switzerland and the EU.

According to these agreements, the
obligation to pay social insurance exists in
the country in which employed activity is
exercised. This means that if an individual
pursues an employed occupation both
outside Switzerland and in Switzerland, the
country of residence is designated the
country of priority for purposes of social
insurance (provided that more than 25 % of
the employed activity is exercised in the
country of residence). In these cases, the
individual concerned may request
exemption from the obligation to pay social
insurance contributions in Switzerland.

However, if the individual only engages in
self-employed activity (for example has
seats on several boards of directors) in his
country of residence according to the
subordination agreement, the social
insurance payments based on his entire
earned income (in both EU and Switzerland)
are payable in Switzerland because in
Switzerland, company directorship is
classified as paid employment. Since in
Switzerland there is no upper limit for
assessment of social insurance, the
individual is liable to pay the approximately
12.5 % of gross earnings on the total income
earned throughout the EU.

Best regards
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